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Good afternoon. It is one o’clock and I am Agole Alex.
The Headlines:
· President Kiir meets Riek Machar in Addis
· Thieves break into University of Juba accounts office
· Families left homeless after Kajo-Keji fire
President Salva Kiir is meeting opposition leader Riek Machar in a closed door meeting in Addis Ababa.

The two principals are expected to present the resolutions of their discussion to the IGAD head of states this afternoon.

Hailemichael Gebreselassie is the communications officer in the office of the IGAD special envoy to South Sudan.

President Kiir and Riek Machar also met yesterday, Wednesday.

John Wani Simon has the details in this report.

John Wani: “President Kiir and Riek Machar in their meeting discussed several issues including the formation of a transitional government of unity, the share of seats and responsibilities on the council of ministers, security arrangements during the transition period and accountability for the destruction that has happened. The meeting was organized by Ethiopian Prime Minister Hailemariam Desalegn and witnessed by Chief IGAD Mediator Seyoum Mesfin. President Kiir and Machar are expected to meet again today – before the start of the IGAD Heads of State summit which convenes at 3 o’clock in this afternoon. The IGAD summit is being on the sidelines of the African Union summit already underway in Addis. United Nations Secretary General, Ban Ki-moon is expected to address the AU summit on Friday.”
Thieves have broken into the accounts office of the University of Juba. 

The robbers took off with five computers containing university data and an unspecified amount of money from a safe.

The University’s Vice Chancellor, Prof. John Akech, confirms the incident and says investigations are underway. 

Prof. Akech: “Well, we are still trying to get all the facts but this morning I got a call from the administrative registrar who is in charge of administration and security to report to me that this happened in the account office which is close to the staff. We don’t know what time, but it looks like it was sometime this morning. They actually took five computers. They also broke the shelf – we don’t know what was in the shelf but we don’t think there was much money there. Our main concern is the computers because of the data.”
The World Food Programme (WFP) is seeking the release of its crew who are being held in South Kordofan, Sudan. 
The six crew members were in an UN-marked helicopter that was flying from Rumbek in Lakes State, to Khartoum for regular maintenance, when they made an "unexpected landing" in South Kordofan.
The AFP news agency reports that the crew, believed to be from Bulgaria, is being held by rebels of the Sudan People's Liberation Movement - North, which has been fighting the Khartoum government since 2011. 
The WFP office in Juba could not confirm who is holding their staff or their nationality, but confirms they lost contact with the crew on Monday.

WFP Communications Officer George Fominyen says they have received information that the staff are well.
George Fominyen: “The United Nations Humanitarian Air Service (UNHAS), which is managed by the World Food Programme (WFP), lost contact with the helicopter on Monday during its flight from Rumbek in South Sudan to Khartoum in Sudan where it was due for regular maintenance. We have received indications that the crew members are well but we are seeking direct contacts with the crew. We are also working towards their swift and safe release.”

Four families have been left homeless, after fire gutted their homes in Kajo-Keji County of Central Equatoria State. 
The fire burnt four grass-thatched houses in Wudu market, destroying all property to ashes. 

Kajo-Keji County Inspector of Information and Culture, Beden Elikana, says two girls were injured as they attempted to throw themselves into the flames.  
Elikana says the fire was started by a ten year old girl who was preparing a meal over an open flame.  
Beden Elikana: “This fire happened when a girl of ten years was in the kitchen preparing some meals for the young ones and then she was trying to cook some rice. So when she was pouring the oil so the fire spread into the kitchen and then extended to other three tukuls. These four tukuls actually belong to four families. Everything was burnt into ashes. Nothing was rescued. You know these young children because of that incident which has happened they feel guilty and they feel disappointed that they would not manage to pay these materials which to other families. So they decided they wanted to throw themselves into the fire, two injured.”

Elikana is appealing to the Relief and Rehabilitation commission to provide assistance for the affected families. 

You are listening to Radio Miraya news.
The United Democratic Front Party (UDF) has announced activities to re-launch the party across the country.  
Party conferences will be held in all the ten states, to mobilize members and discuss party issues. The party’s Deputy Secretary General, John Aurelio says the conferences will start this weekend. 

Aurelio Anyuan: “On Saturday 31 of January, the conference will start here in Juba Central Equatorial state as the example for the rest of the states. By the end of the February all the states would finish their conferences. And this announcement goes to all members of the UDF in all the states to prepare for the conference in the coming days. The purpose of this conference is the reactivate party’s programs in all the levels, in states and the national so that the party is ready to register.”   

Aurelio reiterated that the UDF will not participate in the scheduled June elections on account of the current political situation.  

The South Sudan Council of Churches has named a new chairperson. 

The council’s former deputy chairperson, Rev. Peter Gai Lual, has been seconded as the new chair in a rotational policy of the six member churches.

Lual replaces Michael Taban, who served a four-year term. Rev. Peter Gai Lual, a member of the Presbyterian Church, says his priority is to ensure the churches work in harmony. 

Gai Lual: “At least to make the council move, you must have tools, man powers and competent people that can do the job and rule out any blame or any misunderstanding. Another issue that needs to be tackled is, of course, the role of the church. It is very clear that it is our moral authority obligation that we have to push those who think they are hardliners or not to listen to any human being to come to their senses. We are here to harmonize and to let the compromise goes this is the role of the church.”

The Undersecretary in the national Ministry of Education, Michael Lopuke, says the South Sudan Secondary School Examinations are progressing well. 

Over 4,000 students are writing the exams in 78 examination centers. 

The examinations that started on the 19th of this month are running in seven states with the highest number of candidates registered in Central Equatoria State followed by Eastern Equatoria and Western Equatoria. 

Lopuke explains why education is important. 
Michael Lopuke: “There are seven states plus one administrative that is Abyei that are sitting for these exams. The three states of Upper Nile, Warrap State and Unity State have not availed candidates this year. This is because they started the implementation of South Sudan Curriculum late as compared to the other states which are now availing the candidates. We have appealed to the nation that examination our education is peace education is life and therefore for this country to be in peace, we need to give opportunity to the young generations to get their education.”  

In regional news, MSF-Belgium is suspending operations in Sudan. 

The Brussels based medical charity group says it has been forced to leave Sudan because of multiple denials of access and obstructions from the Sudanese authorities. 

MSF-Brussels has been consistently denied access to Blue Nile State, where the Sudanese army has been in conflict with rebels of the SPLM-North. In the town of Shaeria, in East Darfur, MSF had a hospital and mobile clinic project. 

In December 2012, MSF team members were suddenly arrested and removed from the area.

And in sports, the Confederation of African Football (CAF) has selected four South Sudanese referees to officiate at the upcoming 2015 African championship league scheduled to start next month. 

Those selected are Oting Guy and George Olibo from the Torit football association, Gasim Abdallah from the Juba association and Kalisto Samson from the Wau Football Association.

Deputy Chairman of national football federation, Andrea Abdalla and chairperson of the referees association, Marco Ladu have been selected to be observers at the tournament.

And for what is going on in local sports, Samuel Pawon is here with an update:
Samuel Pawon: “We start in Yambio, Western Equatoria State where Yambio Stars FC beat Nile city one-nil in the ongoing George Coasta football tournament. In the same competition, Cobra FC secured match points after a 2-1 victory over Villa united at Budway stadium. Meanwhile, Bilfam FC meets Ekwa in a Division Two qualifier game. Still in Western Equatoria, the Yambio youth football tournament kicks off this evening. Six clubs will compete in the 2-week division one tournament that ends on the 13th of February. All games will be played at the at the Yambio freedom Square. Wahada FC will take on Yambio stars in the opening match. I am Samuel Pawon for Radio Miraya news.” 

To end the news, here are the headlines once again:

· President Kiir meets Riek Machar in Addis

· Thieves break into University of Juba accounts office

· Families left homeless after Kajo-Keji fire

End of Radio Miraya news. I am Agole Alex.
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